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For over twenty years, San Diego based Finch, Thornton & Baird, LLP has provided trusted 
legal representation and experienced advice to help successful construction, business, and 
individual clients achieve their goals. We welcome the opportunity to do the same for you. 

ATTORNEY ADVERTISEMENT
This material is an attorney 
advertisement. Any testimonials 
contained herein do not consti-
tute guarantees, warranties 
or predictions regarding the 
outcome of your legal matter. 
Prior results do not guarantee 
a similar outcome. If you have 
any questions concerning 
attorney advertising rules, 
please contact Finch, Thornton 
& Baird, LLP at 858.737.3100.

COUNTY OF SAN DIEGO 
On April 2, 2020, the County of San Diego 
ordered “cloth face coverings” for all 
employees who may have contact with 
the public in any grocery store, pharmacy/
drugstore, convenient store, gas station, 
restaurants and other businesses that serve 
food. The construction industry is not 
mentioned in this mandate. It refers to and 
attaches a copy of the California Depart-
ment of Public Health’s April 1, 2020 Face 
Coverings Guidance, which does not yet 
mandate that face coverings be worn state-
wide. A link to this mandate, which took 
e� ect on April 4, 2020, can be found here.

CITY OF SAN DIEGO 
On April 3, 2020, the City of San Diego’s 
Public Works Department issued a memo-
randum to all “Contractors” about “City of 
San Diego Construction Operations During 
COVID-19.” The memorandum states that 
the City is closely coordinating with the 
County regarding facial coverings and, 
“[a]s such, you will be expected to meet 
these requirements and ensure that facial 
coverings are worn by all and proper 
signage displayed, or construction will be 
suspended until these requirements are met. 
Furthermore, as CDC, CA DPH and San Diego 
county requirements change, we will be 
enforcing any new requirements.” A link 
to this memorandum can be found here.

COUNTY OF SAN DIEGO 
SOCIAL DISTANCING 
POSTING AND PROTOCOL
The County’s April 2, 2020 order requires 
businesses to prepare and post a “Social 
Distancing and Sanitation Protocol” begin-
ning April 7, 2020. These requirements apply 
to “[a]ll businesses that remain in operation 
... and that allow members of the public 
to enter a facility.” A copy of the protocol 
must also be provided to each employee 
performing work at the facility. Employers 
must be ready to provide evidence of its 
implementation “to any authority enforcing 
this Order upon demand.” Notably, if 
authorities fi nd that social distancing and 
sanitation are not implemented or e� ective, 
“the facility shall be closed.” A fi llable 
template can be found at this link.

FOR THE LATEST LEGAL 
UPDATES IMPACTING THE 
CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY,
VISIT FTBLAW.COM/COVID-19
Finch, Thornton & Baird, LLP, continues to 
monitor the fast-changing legal landscape 
for your workplace during these unprece-
dented times. Please visit our website for 
up-to-date developments or contact us 
with your legal questions. 

For more information, please contact 
Chad T. Wishchuk, Esq. or Marlene C. Nowlin, 
Esq. at (858) 737-3100.
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